I am calling on my colleagues in Congress and the Obama administration to direct every available resource to contain the huge oil slick now beginning to wash ashore along the Louisiana coast.  Friday morning, I flew over the slick on a U.S. Coast Guard airplane with Homeland Security Secretary Janet Napolitano, Interior Secretary Ken Salazar and EPA Administrator Lisa Jackson.  It was an alarming sight.
Failure to mount an effective response will result in the worst environmental disaster in Louisiana history, and possibily the history of the nation.  BP and the administration must understand what's at stake for our wetlands, our commercial fishing industry and our economy.   There is no overestimating the devastation this spill could have if it is allowed to penetrate our already-fragile wetlands, starving oxygen from aquatic life and killing more coast.  The potential consequences are truly scary."

Five years ago, the federal government failed us during Hurricane Katrina.  I will not stand by and let the government fail us again.

An effective response will require both short-term emergency action and long-term investment.  That is why I am drafting legislation to call for accelerated oil revenue sharing with the federal government.    

My bill would speed up the timetable for Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama and Texas to begin increased sharing of revenue from drilling leases and royalties under the Gulf of Mexico Energy Security Act of 2006 (GOMESA).  Under the current timetable, the states are set to begin collecting 37.5% of royalties from new leases in 2017.   Currently, they receive little or nothing.  My bill will call for the revenue sharing to begin immediately.

Every day, Louisiana sacrifices its coast and puts its environment at risk to feed the nation's insatiable appetite for oil.  Fifty percent of all oil reaching the nation's refineries crosses Louisiana's coastline.  It's only fair that the state be compensated for the costs we are incurring to produce so much energy.



